
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
CONTINUE the emergency action originally taken by the Board of Supervisors effective
January 19, 2017 regarding the hazardous conditions caused by a series of severe rainstorms
in Contra Costa County. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This action is necessary to maintain eligibility for Contra Costa County and its cities to
receive disaster relief funds to cover costs of the emergency response and damage repairs
needed as a result of the significant storm events in early January 2017. The initial damage
estimates for the County from the January 6 -10, 2017 storms are estimated at $9.5 million.
The County does not currently have funds designated for the response and repair of the
storm damages and has, therefore, applied for relief funds. 

BACKGROUND: 
The conditions of extreme peril to the safety of persons and property have arisen within the
County, caused by a series of severe rainstorms in January 2017 that led to the widespread
flooding, mudslides, sinkholes and damage to public buildings, flood control facilities and
roadways, including the collapse of a portion of Alhambra Valley Road at Pinole Creek,
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caused by a massive sinkhole. 

These conditions are or are likely to be beyond the control of the services, personnel,
equipment and facilities of the County. The initial damage estimate encompasses the
County’s response and cleanup of various sites throughout the County and estimated costs
to repair damages from the storm. The estimate includes road infrastructure, flood control
infrastructure, public building facilities and park and recreation facilities. The majority of
the damage occurred on or 
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>
along rural County roads. The largest and most significant damage occurred on Alhambra
Valley Road at Pinole Creek, where there was a washout of the road. Flood control
infrastructure also experienced storm related damage. Public building and park facilities
suffered minimal impact from the storm. A slideshow illustrating the storm damage can be
accessed at this link: January 2017 Storm Damage Slideshow .

Government Code Section 8630 requires that, for a body that meets weekly, the need to
continue the emergency declaration be reviewed at least every 30 days until the local
emergency is terminated, which shall occur at the earliest possible date that conditions
warrant. Since the conditions that warranted the proclamation of an emergency persist, it is
appropriate for the Board to continue the local emergency action regarding the hazardous
conditions caused by storm damage.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
Pursuant to Resolution No. 2017/404, the proclamation of local emergency issued by the
County Administrator on January 19, 2017 and ratified by the Board of Supervisors on
January 26, 2017 cannot remain in effect more than 30 days unless it is reviewed and
continued by the Board of Supervisors.

http://64.166.146.245/mindocs/2017/SPBOS/20170126_893/minutes/626%5F2017%20Storm%20Damage%20BOS%201%2E26%2E17%2Epdf

